STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE - TOWN OF SURRY

SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES JUNE 3, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.

Pete Bissell was appointed to the Planning Board and sworn in by the selectmen.

Jamison Hines asked about the no camping signs for Wrights Grove. The town has not received them yet.

The selectmen discussed the quotes for insulating the town garage and agreed to contact Wixon to do the insulation.

Jay Croteau will contact Primex to change the truck insurance to the new dump truck.

The selectmen were pleased with the paving of Pond Road with the final cost under the quoted estimate.

The selectmen discussed the email from the Larocca's and will have Durwin Clark look at the site.

Jay Croteau will contact Gary Kinyon regarding the Von Krebs Cinterino property now owned by the Town of Surry.

The selectmen discussed the FEMA letter regarding the start of the field survey for the Hydrology study beginning in May through the winter of 2020.

The selectmen signed the DMV deposit for 5/23/2019.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed payroll.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.

The Town of Surry has taken possession of the new Highway truck, registered the vehicle and dropped it off for lettering.

The selectmen signed the contract with Party Vision for a corn maize for Old Home Days.

The selectmen discussed putting the quote from Cushing and Sons for a well at the highway garage off until next year.

The selectmen will pursue two more quotes for heating the town garage.

The selectmen have agreed to pursue three quotes for a concrete pad for fueling at the Highway garage.

The selectmen have agreed to accept the painting of the town hall donated from the Bergeron's.

Jamison Hines has agreed to contact the Cheshire County Historical Society about how to better preserve the town charter.

The selectmen will contact Durwin Clark to come in next Monday night.

John Berglund picked up the deposit and bills.

Eric Eichner responded to a question about lot 5B-29 as a nonconforming lot.

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about Wright's grove and has set a work date of June 15, 2019 after consulting with county forester Steve Roberge. He stated he was interested in using EZ Crete posts to and boards to replace the split rail. He will talk to Matt Barrett about the boards.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.